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Comments: As a resident of Canada de Los Alamos, the concerns for a forest fire is up close and personal. |
sincerely appreciate the forest service for their dedication and efforts to protect the forest, the water sheds,
homes and inhabitants and those whom rely on and enjoy this habitat. Based on website information related to
the SFMR Project and the Forest Advocate, | have come to the determination that the practice the SFMR utilizes,
one of massive thinning and burning, seems not only outdated but one sided. From my understanding the
practice of thinning proved ineffective in the town of Greenville, California. The fire spread uncontrolled in thinned
areas rather than areas in which remained a natural understory. There seems sound evidence that thinning is not
only ineffective but out of balance, and absent of environmental recommendations. It seems not only reasonable
but necessary to request the USSF to support an "Environmental Impact Statement" so as more gain a more
comprehensive and balanced approach. It seem wise for all of us involved to deepen our understanding of the
root causes arising in todays fires due to climate shifts and over population. The solutions for our forests care
and resiliency require greater awareness and knowledge equally of the forest service and environmentalist. |
strongly endorse and support this EIS and ask our Forest Service to honor it as well.



